
Strive to achieve, learn to dream, shape tomorrow.iiiiieeeee

S
F

0
8

5

MARCH/APRIL  2016

A word from 
the Headteacher

Dear Parents
Welcome to another issue of Roundabout and the 
year really does seem to be gathering pace very 
quickly now.  I would like to begin by saying how 
very proud I am of our Year 2 and Year 6 children for 
how hard they have been working on their learning 
as they approach their new style assessments.  It 
would certainly be fair to say that the Department 
for Education has not made life very straightforward 
for the children in these year groups.  Changes of 
the magnitude of the ones this year should be well 
planned and conducted in a timely manner but this 
has certainly not been the case.  Indeed I feel that it 
is important to inform parents of one error amongst 
a catalogue of others which has affected our school 
directly.  As part of the new Grammar, Punctuation 
and Spelling tests, we were instructed to take part 
in an early trial of the materials in Year 2. Therefore 

last week our Year 2 children did these tests, the 
teachers marked them and got them ready to 
send off to the Department for Education (DfE).  
Following the early administration, it came to 
light that someone at the DfE had accidentally 
published the live tests on their pre-test materials 
website in error.  Many of the children who sat 
these early assessments had, therefore, already 
seen the live tests and this would have also meant 
that every school that was taking the tests in May 
would have had a signifi cant advantage.  It is 
because of this that the tests became meaningless 
and have now been scrapped for this year.  Our 
children however, have had to do them and 
our teachers have had to mark them which has 
obviously been very time consuming.

I do not like to use my space in Roundabout to 
moan.  However I do feel here that it is in your 
best interests to be informed of issues like this.  
Furthermore, if this had been an isolated example 
I would not have highlighted it.  However, this is 
one example out of a great many oversights and 
concerns that have been raised this year across 
education and I for one can claim to be a little 
frustrated.  Still… onwards and upwards as they 
say and whatever happens this year I could not 
have asked our children to have tried any harder, 
or our staff to have worked any harder.
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“To clarify the situation for schools 
about the administration of the 
KS1 tests in May, the Minister of 
State for Schools, Nick Gibb, has 
announced that schools will not 
be required to administer the KS1 
English grammar, punctuation and 
spelling tests for this year only. 
All other KS1 and KS2 tests will 
continue as planned.”

This email is an offi cial communication from the Standards and Testing Agency.



It has been lovely to see the 
new Music Practise Room 
in full use, with children 
engrossed in their lessons. It 
is the perfect space to enjoy 
their music making!

There is a buzz of activity in 
every corner of the school with 
children from choirs, orchestra 
and drama groups rehearsing 

for our forthcoming show 
‘The Boy in a Dress’. 
Everyone is singing and 

playing lines from ABBA songs! 
Full cast rehearsals will begin 
in June for our performances, 
which will be held at Lytchett 
Minster School on 23rd June 
2016. It is great 
to see so many 
children involved and 
committed to our 
school production.

Top Row (left-right): Ladybird, Honeybee, Dragonfl y, Butterfl y, 
Skylark, Nightingale, Woodpecker, Kingfi sher, Puffi n.

Bottom Row (left-right): Swan, Osprey, Buzzard, Kestrel, Merlin.

Click on the icon 
to go to that class’s 
dedicated web page
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The Student Voice voted to support Sport 
Relief on Friday 18th March. The whole 
school gathered to watch a very gripping 
staff netball match, which lasted the entire 
morning! Mr France and Mrs Dominey 
played the whole 2 hours and various 
staff members played on their teams 
throughout the matches. The children, 
who had come to school dressed in 
their favourite sporting clothes, had a 
fantastic time cheering for their teachers 
and support staff. The atmosphere 
was amazing and although it was quite 
competitive, nobody is quite sure who 
actually won; however there was certainly 
a lot of aching muscles over the weekend!

Our school sports leaders collected the 
children’s donations as they spectated 

and the amount has now been calculated.  
We raised an incredible £481.54, which 
is just brilliant!  A special mention to Tayo 
and Jacy Partridge who raised over £100 
between them to donate to the school 
fund, by running 5 miles at the weekend.  
Well done girls, you are an inspiration!

It was a fantastic day and a great team 
effort to raise so much money. Thank you, 
as ever, for all of your generous donations 
to support such a worthy cause. 

The Student Voice
& Mrs Murray

The children all really enjoyed dressing up 
as their favourite teacher on ‘Dress as a 
teacher day’ to raise money for Cancer 
UK and Julia’s house. As always we were 
really impressed with the effort to which 
you went 
to produce 
some very 
comical and 
clever outfi t 
choices. 
We raised 
a fantastic 
£320.93. 
Thank you 
so much!

The Student 
Voice & Mrs 
Murray

Sport Relief/
Student Voice: The atmosphere was 

amazing and although 
it was quite competitive, 
nobody is quite sure 
who actually won.

“
“

More Student Voice...
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Those words, written by Shakespeare 
for Maria in Twelfth Night seem very 
appropriate in my current circumstance, 
and hopefully they grabbed your 
attention! 

Before explaining why I chose to 
start with that quote I would like to 
congratulate Rachel Thynne and 
Alex More on their election as parent 
governors, and welcome them to 
our governing body. I would also 
like to thank the parents who were 
not elected, for putting themselves 
forward.  At a time when many schools 
are struggling to fi nd governors it is 
wonderful to know that seven parents 
were willing to stand for parent 
governor.

Why the quote?

When I retired and was invited to 
become a governor I was delighted 
to remain involved with our school. 
I felt that I had appropriate skills 
and knowledge that would allow 
me to contribute to the successful 
performance of the governing body. 
Having been a member of both our 
Premises, Finance & Marketing and 
Curriculum committees I still believe 
that I can contribute effectively to the 
running of our school. In the absence 
of any other willing volunteer I accepted 
the role of Vice-chair in the knowledge 
that we had a strong and committed 
Chair (Kris Knudsen), who I was 
happy to support. As Vice-chair I was 
more than willing to substitute for the 
Chair when she was unable to attend 
meetings or there was an issue that 
needed immediate attention and Kris 
was unavailable.

However, since the recent parent 
elections I now fi nd myself in the role 
of Chair.

To be perfectly honest, whilst I feel 
I probably possess the required 
knowledge and skills, I do not believe 
I have the time to remain a fully 
competent and effective long term 
Chair of our Governing Body. 

The role goes far beyond simply 
chairing meetings and my numerous 
other commitments mean that I do 
not feel I can do justice to the role of 
Chair.

According to national guidelines, an 
effective chair of governors: 

•  works with the headteacher 
to promote and maintain high 
standards of educational 
achievement 

•  ensures that the governing body 
sets a clear vision, ethos and 
strategic direction for the school 

•  with the governing body holds the 
headteacher to account for the 
educational performance of the 
school and its pupils, and for the 
performance management of staff 

•  ensures oversight of fi nances

The key roles of the chair are seen 
as: Leading effective governance: 
giving the governing body a clear 
lead and direction, ensuring that the 
governors work as an effective team 
and understand their accountability 
and the part they play in the strategic 
leadership of the school and in driving 
school improvement. 

Building the team: attracting 
governors with the necessary skills 
and ensuring that tasks are delegated 
across the governing body so that 
all members contribute, and feel that 
their individual skills, knowledge and 
experience are well used and that the 
overall workload is shared. 

Relationship with the 
headteacher: Being a critical friend 
by offering support, challenge 
and encouragement, holding the 
headteacher to account and ensuring 
the headteacher’s performance 
management is rigorous and robust; 
a good comparison is with the role of 
the chair of a board of trustees who 
works with the chief executive of an 
organisation but does not run day-to-
day operations. 

Improving your school: ensuring 
school improvement is the focus of all 
policy and strategy and that governor 
scrutiny, monitoring and challenge 
refl ect school improvement priorities. 

Leading the business: ensuring that 
statutory requirements and regulations 
are met, that the school provides 
value for money in its use of resources 
and that governing body business is 
conducted effi ciently and effectively.

The chair plays a crucial role in setting 
the culture of the governing body 
and is fi rst among equals, but has no 
individual power. The governing body 
is a corporate entity and its power and 
authority rest with the governing body 
as a whole. On occasions, the chair 
may need to take chair’s action in an 
emergency, but any such action must 
be reported to the whole governing 
body as soon as possible.

Managing time effectively is important 
and national guidelines suggest that 
generally being chair should take up 
no more than 20 days a year. In reality, 
it usually requires more than this, 
particularly if you take into account 
involvement in appointments, judging 
competitions, attending assemblies, 
sports days and other events.

Given all of this you might wonder why 
anyone would want to take on this role. 
Thankfully, as with all volunteer roles, 
there are I am certain, people prepared 
to give the time and commitment 
required. For this reason, I have called 
an Extraordinary General Meeting for 
the sole purpose of discussing and 
resolving this issue. Whether one of our 
existing governors is able and willing, or 
we have to seek one from outside our 
current number, I have no doubt that 
by the time you read this we will have 
appointed a new Chair. 

In the meantime, I can assure you that 
I and the rest of the governing body will 
continue to ensure our school provides 
the fantastic education that we all 
expect, and of which we are all proud.

David Dorrell
(Acting Chair of Governors)

Lytchett Matravers Primary School – Roundabout Newsletter   3

…. AND SOME HAVE GREATNESS 
THRUST UPON THEM!
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Welcome Mr Spence!

Welcome Mr Spence!

We would like to extend a warm welcome to Mr Andrew 

Spence who joined the staff in March as a full time Higher 

Level Teaching Assistant (HLTA).  Mr Spence will be 

supporting all classes across the school and delivering 

specifi c interventions in Mathematics and English.  

Mr Spence is also a fully trained Emotional Literacy Support 

Assistant (ELSA) and will be 

offering support to children 

in small groups and on a 1:1 

basis, alongside Mrs Farwell 

and Mrs Talbot.  Mr Spence 

brings with him a wealth of 

experience and is very much 

looking forward to working 

alongside your children; he 

has quickly become a much-

needed member of our team!

Mrs Helm
SENDCO & Inclusion Leader

Mrs Helmm

It was a real privilege to watch the LA 
Dance Academy’s annual show on 
Saturday 20th March at the Barrington 
Theatre in Ferndown and witness the 
talent of some of our students who 
performed there over the weekend.  

The girls have obviously worked very 
hard over the last few months and 
they really did themselves proud. 
They defi nitely won the award for the 
biggest smiles and although all of them 
performed exceptionally well, I do have 
to mention Rhea Moors in particular, 
whose lifts left me with my heart in my 
mouth; they were very daring yet brilliant! 

Lauren Hawkins (Yr7) 
Lydia Hayward (Yr6)  
Rhea Moors (Yr5) 
Amy Hawkins (Yr5) 
Lucy Bagg (Yr 5) 
Lucy Machin (Yr5)
Poppy S (Yr5) 

Well done girls!  

A very impressed, 

Mrs Murray 

Dance Show

Dear Mrs Murray, 

What a wonderful day Naomi and I 
had yesterday at your school. Thank 
you so much. The pupils and staff 
really are amazing! 

Many thanks,

Karen 
Karen Perryman
Educator, Life Education Wessex
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E-Safety Day Able Maths Day
Four children from Year 3 and 4 were 
lucky enough to be invited to take part in 
an Able Maths Day, at Bearwood Primary 
School. The workshop was run by one of 
the UK’s leading maths tutors, Pete Hall. 
During the day the children got to take 
part in problem solving tasks, with a mix 
of logical and practical questions.  

“I enjoyed the ‘brick wall’ activity, where 
we had to use numbers 1 to 5 along the 
bottom bricks, and see if we could make 
the biggest and smallest total at the top. 
It really made me think”

“I enjoyed the calculator activity, where 
we had to challenge children from other 
schools!”

“My favourite thing was the brick wall 
activity. I also enjoyed the tangram 
activity; it really made our group think and 
was a challenge!!”

(Joe Vujicic, Joshua Gordan-Nelson, Lily 
Hill, Ocean Tee) 

Mrs Foster
Mathematics Leader

On Friday the 26th February 
the Dorset Safe Schools & 
Communities Team visited our 
school. Each year group received 
a special talk all about how to 
be safe online. Each year group 
received information relevant to 
their age. We all learnt that to 
stay safe online you need to: 
keep your personal information 
to yourself; not meet with people 
you have only been in touch 
online with and not to accept 
or open emails from people we 
don’t know.

Parent E-Safety 
Workshop.

In addition, on 15th March, 
E-Safety workshops were by 
the Dorset Safe Schools & 
Communities Team for parents. 
These free seminars provide you 
with all the information you need 
to keep your child safe online. 
Look out for them in the future!

Mr Long

E-Safety Leader

safety
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As part of the Year 4 Topic, Walk like 
an Egyptian, the children took part in a 
drama day with the Treehouse Theatre. 
It was absolutely fantastic, here is a 
recount of the day from Eva Hampson.

Year 4 Ancient Egyptian Drama Day. 
On Monday 8th February, year 4 did 
a drama day, all about the Ancient 
Egyptians and Ancient Egypt. Most 
of the children (including me) dressed 
up as someone from Ancient Egypt, I 
dressed up as Cleopatra. 

First of all we went into the hall and 
met a man called Ben. Ben was really, 
really funny, he could speak in lots of 
different accents too! Ben was most of 
the characters, he was even Cleopatra! 
Ben told us a few things that we 
needed to know about the play, then 
he told us all the different groups we 
were in. I was in group 3, there for four 
groups altogether. Swan class were in 
group 2 and 4, whilst puffi n class were 
in groups 1 and 3. I was with lots of my 
close friends. Mia was Queen Nefertiti, 
and Scarlett was a spice trader. After 
we had fi nished each part we would 
put all the parts together! In the play 

I was a priest and scribe. We each 
took turns to do the play, whilst one 
as group was doing the play the other 
groups would make something called 
a cartouche in the classroom. On my 
cartouche I had millions upon millions 
of rubies! It took forever to draw them, 
and then I had to colour them in!

After lunch it was time to do the play 
for real, with all of the parts fi tted 
together! Mrs Foster videoed all of 
us acting out the play! The play was 
fabulous! I nearly forgot my line, but 
I didn’t! I really enjoyed the play, my 
favourite bit was when Ben was 
dressed up as Cleopatra! The play was 
super, I had a great time! 

By Eva. 
 
Thank you to everyone who were able 
to make it in at the end of last term to 
share the topic work the children had 
completed about Ancient Egypt. They 
all had a wonderful time and we hope 
you did too!

Mrs Foster
Year 3/4 Leader

Drama Day with the 
Treehouse Theatre. 
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COLOURFUL characters from the 
world of literature were brought to 
life by pupils and staff at Lytchett 
Matravers Primary School. From 
fairytale characters, crossed dressed 
boys, to vibrant Mr, Men characters- 
the school was full of famous and 
animated book characters!

Now in its 19th year, World-book day 
is the biggest worldwide celebration 
of authors, illustrators, books and 
reading-taking place in more than 
100 countries across the globe.  This 
year’s celebrations have been the most 
successful to date.
 
Children and staff thoroughly enjoyed 
the day- where they experienced 
a range of exciting and enjoyable 
activities based around famous books 
and authors, David Walliam’s still being 
a fi rm favourite followed closely by 
Roald Dahl.

This year, all the classes made a visit 
to our local village library. Mrs Thomas 
had prepared a quiz for all the children 
to do in small teams. The winning team 
was ‘Nightingale Class’. Mrs Thomas 
also read a story to all the children.   
The visits were enjoyed by all. 

World Book Day-
March 3rd 2016

Buzzard Class listening attentively.   

We thank you,  the parents and guardians, for 
all your efforts with the children’s outfi ts!

On the 14th March 
2016, Year 6 visited the 
library to discover more 
about the famous writer, 
William Shakespeare.  
First we read a selection 
of phrases and had to 
guess whether or not 
they were compliments 
or insults, for example 
‘thou peevish paper-
faced hedge-pig’ 
(defi nitely an insult!)  
and we learned about  
Shakespearean phrases 
still in use today for 
example: ‘fancy-free’ or 
‘in a pickle’. Then we 
watched a short snippet 
of the play, MacBeth, by the Castle 
Players. It was excellent!  Back 
at school, we studied the story of 
MacBeth and acted out a version of 
the play as a class.  

We also wrote a character sketch 
of Lady MacBeth or her husband.  
Overall, we learned more than we 
expected and enjoyed it thoroughly 
too!

by George Sibley, Kestrel Class

Year 6 Celebrates



8  Lytchett Matravers Primary School – Roundabout Newsletter    

Magnifi cent Team

Words cannot express how glowing 
with pride Mrs Foster, Mrs McKenzie 
and I are for our school netball team.  
On Wednesday 2nd March 2016, they 
attended the East Dorset High 5 Netball 
Tournament to attempt to qualify for the 
Dorset County Finals and were nothing 
short of amazing.  The determination, 
teamwork and sportsmanship skills 
displayed were incredible and we could 
not be more proud.

The squad won all 3 of their initial 
matches, winning their pool and beating 
Castle Court 5-0, Sandford 7-0 and 
Ferndown 7-1.  They then continued 
into the semi-fi nals, playing for a place 
in the Dorset County Finals and won 
this game 3-2 against Cranbourne 
Middle School.  The children then 
played the tournament fi nals; drawing 
1-1 against Allenbourn and achieving 
joint 1st place overall, securing a place 
in the County Finals.

It is so important to celebrate the 
achievements of our children, but also, 

the hard work and commitment of 
each staff member.  The children have 
achieved so much because they have a 
team of wonderful people behind them.

Glowing with pride, as always.

Mrs Dominey

East Dorset High 5
Netball Tournament 2016

What a superb effort from all of our 
children who represented LMPS at the 
Dorset County Finals for Netball this 
year. They played their hearts out and 
were true sportspersons.  

Although they lost every game, they 
continued to fi ght and played netball to 
a superb standard. They should all be 
very proud of themselves.  

Player of the tournament awarded to  
ISABEL BARTLET

Most improved player was awarded to   
ISABELLA D’ARCY-WYKES

Sportsperson was awarded to   
CHARLOTTE HENRY

Throughout the year, all of the children 
who have attended netball club have 
shown commitment, determination and 
sheer grade A effort. We are very much 
looking forward to developing our team 
for next year, but will, once again, be 
very sorry and sad to see our superb 
Year 6 players leave this year.  We hope 
you continue to play and enjoy netball! 

Mrs Dominey, Mrs McKenzie 
& Mrs Foster

Netball County Finals 2016

W
w
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A day before the Easter holidays our Year 
5 and 6 Tag Rugby squad played in the 
Dorset County Finals at Oak Academy. Since 
September the children have had some 
intense training and tactical preparation to 
get themselves prepared. In the morning they 
were representing the school very positively 
when watching the opening ceremony. For 
the fi rst set of games we were randomly 
organised into groups. For our fi rst game 
we came up against the eventual county 
champions St Kathrines. They were a 
tough team but we came out fi ghting only 
going down 7-3. By the end we started 
taking control of the game scoring 3 tries in 
succession. Our second game came against 
Stoborough. The children had the fi re in their 
bellies and within seconds of the whistle we 
were ahead. At no point in that game were 
we behind and ran out 5–3 winners with 
some scintillating attacking play. Our fi nal 
group match of Round 1 came against Mere. 
It was a hard fought game with the scores 
going back and for but unfortunately we 
lost 5-3. 

During lunch the children had the chance to 
meet, take pictures and get some autographs 
with Abi Chamberlain the England Women’s 
Rugby 7s captain and play a fun game of 
rugby against the two men from the Under 19 
Olympic Volleyball Team that are heading to 
Rio this summer. This was a great experience 
for the children, clearly inspiring them for 
the future. 

In the afternoon all the teams were seeding 
into 6 different groups depending on the 
amount points gained from the fi rst round. 
We were seeded into Group 5 and had a 
chance to win the Group 5 Trophy however 
we didn’t start well… we lost our fi rst game 
7-5 to Oakdale missing a few tackles on the 
way but scoring some cracking tries. 

The children always kept their heads up and 
knew we had to win the next two games and 
hope results would go our way to win the 
trophy. The penultimate game was against St 
Marys. Again we didn’t start well going down 
3-0 in the fi rst 5 minutes but this is where it 
all changed!! Here begins Mission Impossible. 
Mr Noyce and I had a quick chance for a 
team talk. The children came out of the 
blocks in the second 5 minutes. Slowly 
pulling St Marys back. 3-1, 3-2, 3-3 every try 
that went over another smile crept onto the 
children’s faces. The children always believed 
they could do it, never giving up, even at 3-0 
down. With time running out one of our team 
intercepted a looped pass from St Marys 
breaking free to score the winner!!!! 4-3 the 
children, parents and coaches were ecstatic. 
I still have goose pimples writing this today 
and its Easter Friday! The siren sounded, the 
game was over and we knew results had to 
go our way to have a chance of winning the 
group. Oakdale drew their fi nal game to St 
Marys which meant it was a straight winner 
takes all in the fi nal game against Hazelbruy. 
Before the match the children’s heads were 
up they were ready. The fi re was burning 
bright and after a few pointers from Mr Noyce 
and myself we were off, the biggest game 
of the season! The game was tremendously 
close all the way through. The children never 
gave up! It was our best all round game. All 
the tackles were made, all the passes were 
caught and all the attacking play was fast 
and effective. The children were in touching 
distance leading 5-3 with a minute to go. 
Hazelbruy scored with seconds remaining 
to set up a tense fi nal few seconds but we 
kept possession well and as we attacked the 
siren sounded. .. GROUP 5 CHAMPIONS!!! 
The children had done it, against all the odds, 
down and out at 3-0 in the 2nd game, the 
children had done it!! What a performance, 
what a team, what a day!! The children were 
ecstatic, Mr Noyce and I were buzzing and 
the parents were thrilled. The trophy and 
Mission Impossible was complete.

Dorset County 
Sainsbury’s Games 
Finals
Tag Rugby Report 23/03/16

1st Group Stage
Group 1
Lytchett Matravers Primary School
St Kathrines Primary School
Stoborough Primary School
Mere School

Results:
LMPS 3 – 7 St Kathrines
LMPS 5 – 3 Stoborough
LMPS 3 – 5 Mere

2nd Group Stage
Group 5
Lytchett Matravers Primary School
Oakdale Junior School
Hazelbury Bryan Primary School
St Marys Primary School

Results:
LMPS 3 – 7 Oakdale
LMPS 4 – 3 St Marys
LMPS 5 – 4 Hazelbury

Final Group Standings
Team Tries  Points
 Scored 

LMPS 12 7
Hazelbury 11 7
Oakdale 13 6
St Marys 10 4

Coaches Notes
In my life as an adult I have never 
watched, supported or coached a 
team that has fought that hard or come 
back from so far to win a trophy, it was 
inspiring. The children left everything 
they had on the pitch and truly deserved 
what they got. Mr Noyce and I are so 
proud to have had the pleasure to coach 
these children and it goes to show when 
you never give up, you always have a 
chance. They all should be so proud of 
themselves because without their grit, 
determination and fi re it would not have 
happened. Well done squad, well done 
Tag Rugby team and well done LMPS. 
GROUP 5 CHAMPS!! 

From
Mr Smith 
PE Leader 
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Free School 
Meals
To make an application for Free 
School Meals (FSM), please 
ring 01305 251000.  

You will be asked your name, 
date of birth, national insurance 
number and your child’s name, 
date of birth and address.

If you have any problems, 
please do not hesitate to 
contact Mrs Marsh in the 
school offi ce.

Any child that is entitled to free 
school meals via pupil premium, 
(i.e. in receipt of free meals 
because you are in receipt of 
benefi ts), can now claim £100 
per school year to use towards 
costs related to their child’s 
education. This funding can be 

used for items such as school 
uniform and educational school 
trips/experiences like swimming 
for example. In order for you to 
claim part or all of your £100 
allowance, please speak to 
the school offi ce, or contact 
Mr France or Mrs Dominey.

£100 Allowance

Eco Team News
Well, what a 
busy month 
it has been! 
Planting is 
in full swing, 
from beautiful 
sunfl owers to 
cress, potatoes, 

spinach, peas and beans. We have 
also gone one step further this 
year and launched a whole school 
growing competition! Each year 
group have been given (courtesy of 
Mrs Lake) a propagator, seeds and 
soil to see who can grow the best 
vegetables – there is a small prize up 
for grabs for the winner!  I wonder 
which year group will have the 
greenest fi ngers?

Eco club every Monday have also 
been busy planting a lovely wild 
garden in our recycled bath tubs 
on our allotment. We hope that the 
plants will attract beautiful butterfl ies 
and wildlife.

A huge thank you must go to our 
super pre-school who have been 
very busy clearing our allotment 
to make way for a lovely outdoor 
classroom. Although work is still 
in progress, the great weather has 
enabled many of the children to 

make excellent use of this area.

Another huge thank you must also 
go to Forest Schools who constantly 
help to make our outside area a 
super learning environment.

Our Eco Greenhouse is now starting 
to take shape. We have started 
to prepare the bottles we have to 
make the side panels of the house. 
More bottles are still needed please 
but we are now ¾ of the way there! 
We’re getting closer!

Thank you for all your continuing 
support with all things Eco.

Mrs McCabe and the ECO TEAM
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May

Month commences 
Sunday 1st May

2016

Wed 11 May 2016

Event: Chick Incubators Set up in 
Reception!

Venue: Honeybee & Ladybird 
classroom

Wed 11 May 2016

Time: 10.30

Event: Year 5 First Aid Workshop

Venue: LMPS

Mon 16 May 2016

Time: 09.00

Event: YEAR 2 SATs WEEK BEGINS

Venue: LMPS

Tue 17 May 2016

Time: 15.30

Event: Year 5/6 Netball Club Begins

Venue: KS2 Playground

Tue 17 May 2016

Time: 18.00

Event: Parents Meeting - 
MATHEMATICS - Launching the new 
Calculations Policy

Venue: School Hall & classrooms

Thu 19 May 2016

Time: 10.30

Event: Year 6 First Aid Workshop

Venue: LMPS

Fri 20 May 2016

Time: 15.30

Event: Sex & Relationships Education 
- Parent’s Drop in Meeting

Venue: Skylark Classroom

Tue 24 May 2016

Event: Year 3 Educational Visit to 
Paulton’s Park

Venue: Paulton’s Park

Wed 25 May 2016

Time: 10.30 - 12.00

Event: EYFS New Parent’s Meeting - 
Welcome to LMPS!

Venue: School Hall & tour of school

Thu 26 May 2016

Time: 15.30

Event: Year 1 Phonics Assessment 
Meeting for parents

Venue: Butterfly Classroom

Fri 27 May 2016

Time:

Event: Non-Uniform Day for the 
school Summer Fayre!

Venue: LMPS

Fri 27 May 2016

Time: 3.30

Event: Summer Term 1st Half - ENDS

Venue: LMPS

For all callendar dates and 
information go to:  
http://www.lmpsdorset.org/
calendar.asp

2016/2017 
INSED Dates
The following dates have 
been set for the 2016-17 
Teacher Training days. School 
will be closed to children on 
these days. 
Thank you.

Mon 6th June 2016

Wed 20th July 2016

Thurs 1st September 2016

Fri 2nd September 2016

Tuesday 3rd January 2017

Monday 5th June 2017

Friday 21st July

http://www.lmpsdorset.org/calendar.asp



